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PID Brian Sheehan 
MD5M 

Candidate for 
3rd Vice President 

LCI

Congratulations to Brian and 
Lori. Brian has received the en-
dorsement from the Executive 
Officers of LCI to run for 3rd In-
ternational Vice President at the 
convention in Las Vegas in 2018. 
So we need to attend the conven-
tion and vote to get Brian elected.

The International Convention 
is a great experience. There are 
plenty of activities to do along with 
enough free time to visit the host 
city. A Lion can participate in sem-
inars; enjoy entertainment shows 
by fellow Lions and professionals, 
sign up to help with a community 
project, walk in or watch the Inter-
national parade and more.

The International Convention 
will be held at the MGM Grand 
Hotel. The delegation hotel for 
MD5M is the Luxor hotel which 
is only 15 minutes away and is 
reasonably priced. You can find 
the room rates at lionsclubs.org 
/ LCICON. After January 12, the 
delegation hotels tend to fill up 
quickly, so early registration is 
good.

To register: go to Lions clubs 
international website lionsclubs.
org and click LCICON on the right 
side of the Lions Emblem at the 
top. There you will find informa-
tion about the convention. Please 
visit this website often as LCI up-
dates the information especially 
closer to the date of the conven-
tion which is June 29 – July 3. 

It is getting to be an exciting time in 5M13.
DG Helmut and First Lady Rosana have offi-
cially taken the reigns as our fearless leaders 
for the next year, summer is over, autmun is 
here, and winter is around the corner (not so 
exciting), but that means Convention is also 
just around the corner.

Hotels are booking up very quickly so 
please book earlier than later!

The committee is very excited about our 
Friday evening entertainment. Corny Rempel 
of Steinbach, Manitoba is the best Elvis/John-
ny Cash tribute artist I have ever seen. He is 
so good that he recently won the Penticton, 
BC Elvis competition and will be representing 
Canada in Memphis at this years Ultimate El-
vis Tribute Artist Contest. 

Elvis is alive and will be in the building!

100 Y ears
of Happy Days!

5M13 Lions Convention
NOVEMBER 17-19, 2017

Winkler, Manitoba

FRIDAY ENTERTAINMENT
Corny Rempel - Canada’s 
#1 Elvis Tribute Artist

On page 3 you will find 
the convention registration 
form. New this year - you 
can now register online 
and PAY with your credit Card or 
PAYPAL. Visit www.5m13lions.
org to access the online registration link. 

We have some amazing speakers throughout the 
weekend including none other then the FIRST LADY 
of 5M9 Lion Michele Plagman. I can’t wait to hear what 
she has to say. It should be a hoot!!

We are very excited for our Convention in Novem-
ber but it won’t be as much fun unless you are all there 
to enjoy it with us! 

Yours in Lionism,
Lion Shannon Dueck, Convention Chair
“100 Years of Happy Days”

CELEBRATING 100 Years of Service
Where There’s a Need, There’s a LION

Lions Clubs International

We are asking Clubs to 
bring or send an item 
for our Rainbow Auction 
at the Convention. 
This is always a FUN activity that everyone looks for-
ward to.This being the 10-0th Anniversary for Lions, 
lets make it the best and most interesting Auction we 
have ever had. On behalf of the Convention Committee I 
would like to thank you for your participation in this years 
Rainbow Auction.

RainbowAuctionThe Morden & District Lions Club is organizing 
a power point display for the Convention. We 
would like assistance from all the 5M13 Clubs. 
To celebrate 100 years of Lionism ....

we would like pics of your Club’s 
participation in Lionism. 

If each club could forward about a dozen pho-
tos. Photos could include charter pics, special 
projects, community projects, LCIF projects. 
Please email photos with explanations to  
sandra.lawrence50@gmail.com

NEW: Register online at www.5m13lions.org
or complete registration form on page 3.



2  SEPTEMBER 2017  .  5M13 MANITOBA LION

The Power of We: 100 years in the making

DG Helmut Neufeld

I think it is about time that 
I introduce myself. 

My name is Lion Helmut 
Neufeld and I am your Dis-
trict Governor Elect for 
2017/18. This means that 
I will be your DG for the Li-

ons Centennial year. My wife Lion 
Rosana and I have been married, 
(to each other) I might add, for the 
past 45 years. We are members 
of the Shoal Lake Lions Club and 
have served in various capacities. 
I have been Vice President, Pres-
ident and Zone Chair and my wife 
is presently the Secretary for our 
club. Besides our Lion Family we 
have a daughter Shannon who 
is married to David Dueck. They 
have two teen age daughters and 
Dave and Shannon are both mem-
bers of the Morden Lions Club. 
I had the pleasure and honour of 
inducting both of them. I believe 
that Dave has the honour of being 

the first Lion in our district to 
be inducted electronically as 
he was out of town that day. 
Shannon is presently Vice 
President of that Club and is 
also my Centennial Conven-
tion Chair. Our son Jason 
lives with us in Shoal Lake 
and he is a parts technician 
with Rocky Mountain Equip-
ment.

The past year has been a 
busy one for Rosana and I as 
we have been busy travelling 
to various locations within 
MD5M. These trips included 
one to Mahnomen, then to 
Detroit Lakes, then Minneap-
olis for training and Council of 
Governors meetings and then 
off to Bemidji for the Multiple 
Convention. Besides these 
trips I have attended vari-
ous club meetings and zone 
meetings within our district.

As your DGE, I have had 
the obligation to produce a 
number of plans or goals 
which our district will attempt 
to achieve. While I had the 
task of drafting these plans it 
is my hope that we as a dis-
trict can claim these plans as 
ours and strive to accomplish 
them. It is my aim that we as 
a unit concentrate on having 
all our clubs being in a healthy 
position. With this I mean hav-

ing each club with a healthy sustainable num-
ber of members and having each club with a 
healthy active service plan. 

I would like each member to be aware of 
these goals and therefore I will list them. 

1: Have each Club at a plus two in member-
ship by July 1st of 2018. 

2: Start a new club in 5M13 by March 1st of 
2018. 

3: Increase female membership by 25% in 
5M13. 

4: Reduce membership loss by 15%. (this 
does not include health issues). 

5: 	Provide training to all club officers and 
have 80% of officers trained during the 
year. 

6: Provide training to all Zone Chairs prior to 
the first Cabinet meeting.

 7: Have the District executive highly involved 
in all aspects of these plans. 

I think that you can see that each of these 
goals is achievable and that achieving them 
will make for healthy clubs within our district. 
Just imagine if each club was a plus two. That 
would make 110 new members. 

Think of what new enthusiasm that would 
create. 

Think of the community service work that 
could be accomplished. 

Think of the service that could be done in 
the greater local community such as the num-
ber of dogs that could be trained for those in 
need. If we try we can do this. 

Remember Lion Brian’s famous say, “Don’t 
quit, don’t give up, keep trying!

DG Helmut Neufeld

Club Request 

 for Governor’s Visit
Club Name_ ___________________________________________________

Contact name __________________________________________________

Phone number _ ________________________________________________

email _________________________________________________________

Meeting Location:_______________________________________________

Requested date of visitation in order of preference.

1st ___________________________________________________________

2nd __________________________________________________________

Meeting Time: _______________ _Dinner meeting?______________________

Will there by any other clubs visiting? ______ . If so name them:

_____________________________________________________________

Will Governor be expected to speak? Yes _____ No ______ 

Will Governor be expected to install officers? Yes _____ No ______ 

If yes, please have information ready for the Governor, printed clearly.

Will Governor be expected to induct new members? 

Yes _____ No ______ If yes, please have the LCI NEW MEMBER KITS WITH 

PINS AND SIGNED CERTIFICATES READY.

Will Governor be expected to give out Awards? Yes _____ No ______ 

Name the Award (s) ____________________________________

__________________________________________________
If yes, please have the information prepared for the Governor prior to his arrival.

. . . . 
Please return this request form ASAP, so I can schedule my club visits. I will cor-
respond to your club as to which date works well for me. Remember the earlier I 
receive your request, the easier it is for me to fulfill your first choice. 

Please forward this form to 	 DISTRICT GOVERNOR Helmut Neufeld 
	 Box 304, Shoal Lake, MB R0J 1Z0 
	 R: 204-759-2671 C: 204-365-6195 
	 mini@mts.net 

Yours in Lionism, District Governor Helmut Neufeld



SEPTEMBER  2017  .  5M13 MANITOBA LION   3  

100 Years of... 

LION'S 5M-13

Midwinter (Begin-Winter) Convention

REGISTRATION FORM

November 17-18-19, 2017

Winkler, Manitoba, Canada
@Days Inn Conference Centre

395 Boundary Trail

Hosted by

Shoal Lake, Crystal City and Morden & District Lions Clubs

PLEASE PRINT NAMES CLEARLY TO AVOID SPELLING ERRORS

Name: Name:

[  ] Lion  [  ] Lioness [  ] Leo [  ] Guest [  ] Lion [  ] Lioness [  ] Leo [  ] Guest

Club: Club:

Address: Address:

Email: Email:

Phone: Phone:

Any food allergies/dietary needs: Any food allergies/dietary needs:

Spouse Entertainment Tour: Saturday Afternoon
      [  ]  Yes          [  ]  No

Spouse Entertainment Tour: Saturday Afternoon
      [  ]  Yes          [  ]  No

Registrant #1 ~ Before October 16, 2017 Registrant #2 ~ Before October 16, 2017

First Timer [  ] $100.00CDN First Timer [  ] $100.00CDN
Full Convention [  ] $120.00CDN Full Convention [  ] $120.00CDN
Saturday Only [  ] $75.00CDN Saturday Only [  ] $75.00CDN
After October 16, 2017 After October 16, 2017

First Timer [  ] $110.00CDN First Timer [  ] $110.00CDN
Full Convention [  ] $130.00CDN Full Convention [  ] $130.00CDN
Saturday Only [  ] $85.00CDN Saturday Only [  ] $85.00CDN

Forward registration forms with cheque/money order in CANADIAN FUNDS, payable to:
Shoal Lake Lions Club – District Convention, c/o Lion Rosana Neufeld

P.O. Box 304, Shoal Lake, MB, R0J 1Z0 Phone: (204) 365-0360

Hotel Reservations

Please make your own reservations by calling
Days Inn Winkler (attached to Conference Center) 1-204-325-8888 Rate: $102.00per night

Quality Inn Winkler 1-204-325-4381 Rate: $105.00per night
Rooms Blocks will be held until October 16, 2017

**Ask for Lions Winter Convention Room Block**

100 Y ears of Happy Days!
5M13 (Begin Winter) Convention

NOVEMBER 17-18-19, 2017
Winkler, Manitoba, Canada

at Days Inn Converence Centre, 395 Boundary Trail
Hosted by Shoal Lake, Crystal City and Morden & District Lions Clubs

REGISTRATION FROM

NEW - Now register and pay online at www.5m13lions.org



4  SEPTEMBER 2017  .  5M13 MANITOBA LION



SEPTEMBER  2017  .  5M13 MANITOBA LION   5  

The In-
ternation-
al Con-
v e n t i o n 
in Vegas, 
June 28 - 
July 3 will 

be held at the MGM Grand 
hotel. The delegation hotel for 
MD5M is the Luxor hotel which 
is only 15 minutes away and 
is reasonably priced. You can 
find the room rates at lions-
clubs.org / LCICON. After Jan-
uary 12, the delegation hotels 
tend to fill up quickly, so early 
registration is good.

T.E.A.M Sheehan will be 
working to help you with any 
questions that you might have 
about attending the conven-
tion. Ask you club president or 
secretary who your T.E.A.M. 
Sheehan captain is for your 
district. 

To register: go to Lions 
clubs international web-
site lionsclubs.org and click 
LCICON on the right side of 
the Lions Emblem at the top. 
There you will find information 
about the convention. Please 
visit this website often as LCI 
updates the information espe-
cially closer to the date of the 
convention which is June 29 
– July 3. To find registration 
information such as fees and 

forms, click on FOR ATTEND-
EES in the yellow strip at the 
top. The early bird registration 
fee is $150.00 through Janu-
ary 12, 2018. The deposit for 
rooms is $200. You can type in 
your information on the regis-
tration form and print it out. You 
will need your club number and 
membership number which 
you should be able to get from 
your club secretary. You can 
use one form for both you and 
your companion that will be 
sharing a room. 

There is a place to enter 
your arrival date and departure 
date for the hotel on the regis-
tration form. T.E.A.M. Sheehan 
is working on getting a group 
flight to Las Vegas at a dis-
counted rate. Go ahead and 
mark down dates on the form. 
You can notify LCI if your arriv-
al and departure dates change 
afterwards just as long as you 
give them plenty of notice.

This is an exciting time for 
all of us in MD5M! Let’s start to 
make plans to attend the Inter-
national Convention in Las Ve-
gas and help elect our own PID 
Brian Sheehan to the office 
of 3rd VP! More Information 
such as getting credentials for 
voting, activities to do, travel 
plans, etc. will be forthcoming 
in future newsletters.

Let’s start to make plans to attend the 
International Convention in Las Vegas June 29 - July 3, 2018

and help elect our own 
PID Brian Sheehan to the office of 3rd VP

DISTRICT 5M13 EXECUTIVE 2017-2018

GENERAL INQUIRES

info@5m13lions.org
DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Helmut Neufeld 
Box 304, Shoal Lake, MB R0J 1Z0 
R: 204-759-2671 C: 204-365-6195 
mini@mts.net 

SECRETARY Lion Dwayne Moncur
Box 24, Birtle, MB, MB R0M 0C0 
R: 204-773-6543
dmoncur60lions@gmail.com
 
TREASURER Lion Bill McKitrick
Box 340, Crystal City, MB R0K 0N0
R: 204-873-2091 C: 204-325-2455
5M13@inetlink.ca 

1ST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR
Lion Gareth Boys 
RR #1, Rapid City, MB R0K 1W0 
R: 204-724-7422 C: 204-868-0158 
gboys45@icloud.com

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR
Lion Dwayne Moncur
Box 24, Birtle, MB, MB R0M 0C0 
R: 204-773-6543
dmoncur60lions@gmail.com

IMMEDIATE PAST DG 
Lion Gord Kingdon
Box 1158, Minnedosa, MB R0J 1E0
R: 204-867-5804 C: 204-868-5155
gord5m13@hotmail.com

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP 
TEAM COORDINATOR
Lion Gord Kingdon

DISTRICT ADVISORY
ZONE 1: Helmut Neufeld
ZONE 2: Brett Church
ZONE 3: Dwayne Moncur
ZONE 4: Helmut Neufeld
ZONE 5: Gareth Boys
ZONE 6: Gwen Argue
ZONE 7: Lynn Downey
ZONE 8: Barb Hurd
ZONE 9: Anita Hart
ZONE 10: Cheryl McKitrick

Global Membership: Anita Hart
Awards: Gordon Kingdon 
	 & Helmut Neufled
Int’l Advisor: Vacant
District Admin: Cheryl McKitrick
Convention: Shannon Dueck
LCIF: Tanya Cameron
Lions Centennial: LLoyd McCabe
Leo Clubs: Cpl John Peters
Lions Eye Bank/Lions Fdn of 
MB & NW ON: Cheryl McKitrick, 
Alex Haluschak and Myrna Miles

Lions Can. Diabets: Sharon Brooks
Lions Fdn of Canada Guide Dogs: Bill McKitrick
Lions Hearing, Can. Div: 

Shannon Dueck, Lloyd McCabe
Youth Exchange: Gordon Kingdon
Lions Quest: Vacant
Peace Poster: Aletha Riegel
Project Pride: Willie Brown
Speak Off: Willie Brown
MB Lions Memorial: Craig Hughson
Journey for Sight: Bradley Henderson
	 	 Raffle: Dwayne Moncuy
Curling Bonspiel: Austin Lions Club
District Golf: Birtle Lions club
Technology: Chris Miles

NEWSLETTER
Lion Bill McKitrick
R: 204-873-2091 C: 204-325-2455 
Fax. 204-873-2633 5M13@inetlink.ca 
ASSOC. EDITOR & PRODUCTION
Lion Lorraine Houston
Box 220, Boissevain, MB R0K 0E0
B: 204-534-6479 Fax 204-534-2977 
manlion@therecorder.ca 
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What a convention! Were you there? If not, 
you missed something that will never be re-
peated at a Lions Convention until 2117. 

The International Parade was awesome! 
The inflatable snowman made his first ap-
pearance since the 2009 International Con-
vention in Minneapolis. He was the hit of the 
parade as MD5M was the only delegation 
with an inflatable in the parade.

We had 3 snowman outfits that were loved 
by everyone. Before the parade began, they 
were posing to be in pictures with other coun-
tries and many children.

We had 2 bands from Minnesota in the 
parade. One band walked the parade twice 
to provide music to everyone. Waconia High 
School placed 1st in Division 2 and East Cen-
tral/Willow River High School placed 2nd in 
Division 1.

 The entertainment topped any other con-
vention ever held. We enjoyed the “Beach 
Boys”, “Chicago”, “Blues Brothers Review”, 
“Charley Daniels Band” and “Patti LaBelle”, 
along with a few others. 

The message of the Plenary Sessions was 
the Environment with Former Vice President 
Al Gore, Former U.N. Secretary General Ban 
Ki Moon spoke on International Relations, 
and Vision was highlighted. 

Patti LaBelle spoke on living with Diabetes 
as well as singing. Let’s not forget the amaz-
ing African Children’s Choir. The Exhibit Hall 
contained the ever popular Lions Store, Tech-
nology and Leo’s just to name a few. 

The vendor booths are always interesting 

and very popular. If your club is interested in 
a great fundraiser, contact TerriLynnCares.
com or call 888-736-9568. They sell fabulous 
bagged nuts and chocolate covered nuts that 
can earn your club those funds you need to 
add to your treasury. Of course there were 
others but this was one of my favorites.

 The time you spent away from the conven-
tion was not really down time since there is so 
much to sightsee in Chicago. The sightseeing 
tours of the city, boat tours of architecture and 
history was a hit, along with the sculptures, 
statues, Lake Michigan, the Navy Pier, Cloud 

Gate (Chicago Bean), and baseball games.
 We said our goodbyes to the Immediate 

Past International President Bob Corlew & 
Lion Diane and elected our new Internation-
al President Lion Dr. Naresh Aggarwal from 
India. The delegation from India put on quite 
a show with their music, dancers and speech-
es. Also were elected was our 1st Interna-
tional Vice President Lion Gudrun Yngvadot-
tir from Iceland who will be Lions Clubs 1st 
woman International President next year, 2nd 
Vice President Lion Jung-Yul Choi from the 
Republic of Korea and 3rd Vice President 
Lion Judge Haynes Townsend from Tennes-
see. If you remember he has been in MD5M 
a number of times as a visiting ID at many 
conventions.

 What else did you miss? FRIENDS! The 
visiting, the hugs, the handshakes, and con-
versations. You did not pass a restaurant, 
bar or even lounge area in a hotel without a 
group of Lions & Leos clustered and visiting. 
It was wonderful to see people and meet new 
friends from other countries.

 So now, mark your calendar for next year’s 
convention in Las Vegas, NV from Friday, 
June 29-Tuesday, July 3, 2018. MD5M Past 
International Director Lion Brian Sheehan 
throws his hat into the ring to be elected Li-
ons Clubs International’s 3rd Vice President. 
There will be campaigning help needed plus 
all the other wonderful things you will be able 
to do in Las Vegas. Hope to see you there!	

Lion Cheri Appel, MD5M PR Chair

100th Lions International Convention in Chicago

New International President
Lion Dr. Naresh Aggarwal
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Central Bark - A place for dogs to play
SUBMITTED BY HILLARY CAMPBELL
On Sunday, May 28, people gathered around the 

new Minnedosa dog park along the river’s edge. 
They braved the cold wind, and threatening rain to 
see the unveiling of the new sign. Dogs and children 
alike ran freely through the park, and the barbeque 
gave it a celebratory feel.

The Minnedosa Lions Club sponsored part of the 
park, which meant that they were in charge of nam-
ing the park. They decided to bring the challenge to 
the experts and enlisted the help of Tanner’s Cross-
ing School’s grade 7 and 8 students.

The students provided the Lions Club with 33 dif-
ferent options for a park name. The students were 
given five criteria: The name had to incorporate 
“Minnedosa Lions”, “dog park”, it had to be original, 
and the fourth and fifth criteria were that the students 
had to have fun.

Some great names that did not make the list of 
the top three were “Diggety Dogg Dog Park”, “Chew 
Bakka Dog Park”, “The Woofers Park”, and “Dogs 
Gone Wild Park”.

The committee narrowed down the names, and 
came up with three finalists. The three finalists were 
acknowledged and presented with cheques by 
Minnedosa Lions Club President Donna Illerbrun.

In third place, was Chloe Kushner, who was 
unable to attend the unveiling, but who submitted 
“Happy Hounds Park”. She was awarded in absentia 
with a cheque for $25.

In second place was Cole Cibula, for his creative 
submission, “Kanine Korale”. Cole was awarded 
with a cheque for $25.

Finally, the winner of the contest was Robert Tom-
linson, for his submission, “Central Bark”. Tomlinson 
was awarded with a giant cheque for $100, and was 
involved in the unveiling process. Next, Paul Lalib-
erte, from River’s Edge came forward to help Iller-
brun cut the ribbon for the new park. Congratulations 
to Robert Tomlinson for his creative naming rights.

Walk for Dog Guides participants of the Minnedosa Walk held in May 2017. The walk 
ended at the new dog park. A total of $985 was raised.

(l-r): Lion Wanda Kingdon, Paul Laliberte, Robert Tomlinson, Lion Donna Illerbrun and 
Lion Denis Deslauriers

GLEANINGS from Lion Clubs in 5M13
Attention Incoming officers:
We’re relying on you to spread the word about new club officer training! 
These online modules have a brand new look. Each of the trainings will 
be paired with an exciting interactive webinar. 

Club Officer Training
Club President Responsibilities
Club Secretary Responsibilities
Club Treasurer Responsibilities

Users will need to create an LLC login if they don’t have one, so please 
navigate to the LLC page to get started Vist www.lionsclubs.org and 
select MyLCI

Best Regards, Leadership Development Division

LEADERSHIP BUILDS TEAMS
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The Morden & District Lions Club has completed their Centennial Legacy Project.  We planted 
100 trees in the City of Morden as our Centennial Legacy.  Some of these trees were planted 
in our Lions Park, the remainder in various parts of the city.  The funds for this project came 
from our March annual Toy Show. Our Charter Member Lion Lyle Meeks was even able to 
attend the picture shoot.

Morden Lions Club Centennial Legacy 
Tree Planting Project
SUBMITTED BY LION SANDRA LAWRENCE

The Morden Lions Club, consists of mem-
bers from Morden, Winkler & the RM of Stan-
ley. The Club decided that an appropriate way 
to leave a lasting tribute to “100 Years For Li-
ons International” would be to plant 100 trees. 
Some of the trees were planted in Lions Park 
while the remainder were planted at various 
locations throughout the City where space 
and suitability of tree species determine the 
best sites. Species of trees planted included 
Ponderosa Pine, Silver Maple, Manitoba ma-
ple, Gladiator Crab, Linden and White Spruce. 
The trees will be an immediate benefit to Li-
ons Park and other areas of Morden and will 
be there for the enjoyment of many people for 
many more years. 

Our only remaining charter member, Lion 
Lyle Meeks was able to be part of this project.

The tree planting project was made pos-
sible with the cooperation and support from 
the City of Morden’s Community Services De-
partment – Clare Agnew and Parks Manager 
– Shawn Dias. Funding for the project came 
from Morden Lions fundraising projects includ-
ing the Morden Toy Show.

Hersak-Barteau family 
help out Walk for Dog Guides

Each year the Bran-
don Lions Club organiz-
es a 50/50 draw as one 
of its major fund-raising 
events and donates the 
proceeds as bursaries 
to the three nursing pro-
grams at Brandon Uni-
versity and other local 
charities. As in the past, 
the draw was a sell-out 
and raised a total of $3430.

The draw was made June 21 and congratulations goes to Laura 
Barker of Brandon who was the winner of $1715 and to this year’s bur-
sary recipients Robert Boyce, Kathryn Hall, and Marie-Louise Schnee-
berger. The Club wishes to thank all who supported this project.

Pictured is Laura Barker being presented with a cheque for $1715 
by Ben Ward, Brandon Lions Club Treasurer.

Laura Barker wins Brandon Lions Club
50/50 Draw, proceeds to provide
bursaries to
nursing students

Brandon Prairie 
Pride Lions Club was 
well represented by 
the Hersak-Barteaux 
family at the Pet-Value 
Walk for Dog Guides in 
Brandon June 4, 2017, 
taking on responsibility 
for the bouncy castle 
and and face painting 
booth.

Top row: Lion Lou-
ise Hersak, Penny 
Hersak, Lion Kathleen 
Barteaux.

Bottom row: Ashton 
Hersak, Lion BJ Her-
sak.

The Manitoba Lion 5M13 Newsletter has gone digital.
Visit 5m13lions.org to download the bi-monthly newsletter or sign up to receive email updates.

We still invite all Lions Clubs to submit news and photos to the manitobalion@therecorder.ca 
 Next newsletter will be November 1, 2017  [Copy deadline October 17, 2017]
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Flin Flon present farewell gift to 
devoted member

The Flin Flon Lions Club is losing a valued member of the 
team. Lion (PDG) Andy Stewart is moving to Toronto. He 
is seen here being presented an award/farewell gift by Flin 
Flon Lions president John Kuzub. Lion Andy devoted 47 
years to the Lions and made the community a better place 
for his efforts. He will be missed.

New members of the Virden Lions Club with sponsors; (l-r) Bary 
O’Grady sponsor of Don Angus, Lloyd Williams sponsor of Giovanni 
Colangelo.

Welcome new members

Brandon Lions Club welcomed two new members in April 2017, 
during the District Governor visit at a dinner meeting held in Ken Rob-
bins Hall at Lions Manor (Brandon). DG Gord Kingdon inducted ithe 
new members into the Brandon Lions Club.

(l-r) Marg Trollope (sponsor to 
Ms. Wilson), Darlene Wilson, 
Ibrahim Oredegbe, and Ben Ward 
(sponsor to Mr. Oredegbe).

Boissevain Lions Club 
celebrates Canada’s 150th 
and Club’s 60th

On July 1st, 2017, the Boissevain Lions Club 
celebrated 60 years of serving the communi-
ty by hosting a BBQ and provided free cake 
in the park during the Canada Day Car Show. 
Over 300 people stopped by to celebrate with 
the Lions. 

Following the BBQ the club took part in the 
Canada Day parade with their new float of a 
train pulling a cage of wild Lions.
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Lions members are joined by the represen-
tatives from 20 groups who received dona-
tions from Virden Lions Club, on May 16; (l-r) 
Lions - Murray Hagyard, Barry O’Grady, Ger-
ald Ogilvie, Jim Tapp, Paula Btrazil, Al McAu-
lay, Art Hunt, Alex Sundell, Garnet Goodridge, 
Marcel Chacun, Rick Kristjanson (also repre-
senting Virden Aud Theatre), Len Collier, Jack 
Forsythe, Dick Noblem, Brian Hayward, Don 
Angus, Ken Wardle, Jim Hohnson and Ben 

Veslovsky. Representing 20 recipient groups 
- (l-r) Barb Heaman and Paul Eilers (Vird-
en Palliative Care), Vicki and Paige Dryden 
(Virden Figure Skating), Kathy Heaman and 
Lisa Williams (Christmas Cheer), Myrna Bi-
son and Shirley Gibson (Food Cupboard), 
Paul Pennycook (Virden ACL/Museum), John 
LoRegio (Canadian Diabetes), Chad Fouil-
lard (Heart &Stroke), Adam Pringle (YFC); 

(front l-r) Pricsilla Gompf (Guides), Car-

dyn Hayward and Michelle Hayward (Minor 
Hockey) Leslie Braybrook (Strays That Can’t 
Pay), Whitney Wright (Virden Spray Park), 
Heather Reimer (Virden Pet Network), Char-
lene Calcut and Brett Braybrook (Virden Ball 
Diamond/Minor Ball), Brad Yochim (STARS/
WDFD), Kyle Martens (YFC), and Ernestina 
and Barry Gompf (Cubs/Scouts) . Missing 
from photo, Manitoba Cancer Care.

By Anne Davison

Lions generosity to community groups

Lions members are joined by the representatives from 20 groups who received donations from Virden Lions Club, Tues., May 16; (l-r) Lions - Murray Hagyard, 
Barry O’Grady, Gerald Ogilvie, Jim Tapp, Paula Btrazil, Al McAulay, Art Hunt, Alex Sundell, Garnet Goodridge, Marcel Chacun, Rick Kristjanson (also representing
Virden Aud Theatre), Len Collier, Jack Forsythe, Dick Noblem Brian Hayward, Don Angus, Ken Wardle, Jim Hohnson and Ben Veslovsky. 
Representing 20 recipient groups - (l-r) Barb Heaman and Paul Eilers (Virden Palliative Care), Vicki and Paige Dryden (Virden Figure Skating), Kathy Heaman and 
Lisa Williams (Christmas Cheer), Myrna Bison and Shirley Gibson (Food Cupboard), Paul Pennycook (Virden ACL/Museum), John LoRegio (Canadian Diabetes),
Chad Fouillard (Heart &Stroke), Adam Pringle (YFC); (front l-r) Pricsilla Gompf (Guides), Cardyn Hayward and Michelle Hayward (Minor Hockey) Leslie Braybrook
(Strays That Can’t Pay), Whitney Wright (Virden Spray Park), Heather Reimer (Virden Pet Network), Charlene Calcut and Brett Braybrook (Virden Ball Diamond/
Minor Ball), Brad Yochim (STARS/WDFD), Kyle Martens (YFC), and Ernestina and Barry Gompf (Cubs/Scouts) . Missing from photo, Manitoba Cancer Care.
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R.M. OF WALLACE - WOODWOR
R0011421673

Ward 1 (Woodworth)

Pearl Cairns, Administrative Assistant
204-838-2317
p.cairns@wallace-woodworth.com

Ward 2 (Wallace)  

Heather Skelton, Executive Assistant
204-748-1239
h.skelton@wallace-woodworth.com

2017 ROADSIDE MOWING PROGRAM
The RM of Wallace-Woodworth will begin its annual roadside mowing program on 
Thursday, June 15, 2017. Anyone wishing not to have their roadsides mowed must notify the 
RM before Friday, June 9, 2017.

Any roadsides to be cut for hay must be cut and baled, with the bales removed, by July 31, 2017. 
Just a reminder that for safety reasons bales should be removed from the roadside immediately 
after baling. Please be aware some ditches may have been sprayed with various herbicides as 
regulated by the Province’s Noxious Weeds Act. For specific details of the spraying program, 
please contact Jim Slimmon, Weed Supervisor, at 204-748-1239.

Please ensure pets are either on a leash or in a kennel.

Prairie View Municipality
Shoal Lake Veterinary Clinic will be holding

2017 Rabies Clinics

Wednesday, June 7
2-4 p.m. at the Birtle Town Shop

Thursday, June 8 
2-4 p.m. at Miniota Fire Hall

ANN & BRENT PATMORE
R0011418611

329 SCARTH DRIVE
1+2 Bedrooms, 2 full baths, 1,176 sq. ft. bi-level, 
700 sq. ft. heated garage. Beautiful backyard overlooking 
Scallion Creek. No water issues in basement. 
Call/Text 851-6213 or 851-0407

HOUSE FOR SALE

Virden Lions 
Hall 

Call to book your 
special event.
748-6595

230 Nelson Street West
Virden, Manitoba

Tuesday evening, May 
16, in the Lions Hall, 18 
Lions Club members as-
sembled to donate cheques 
to 21 groups in Virden and 
area. Lions Club members, 
34 last count, made pos-
sible a financial contribu-
tion of $63,500 to com-
munity groups ranging 
from minor sports, the fire 
department, to Christmas 
Cheer and animal rescues.

Virden Lions Club helps 
community life in a variety 
of ways. These members 
contribute to projects that 
bring in the thousands of 
dollars that the club do-
nates to organizations and 
to individuals who may 
suddenly find themselves 
in need, sometimes for 
medical reasons or other 
unforeseen situations.

The Lions Campground 
is a beautiful, well-kept 
camp facility on the east 
edge of Virden. Treed 
lots and a nearby creek, 
along with the neces-
sary amenities, provide 

visitors to Virden with a 
great place to camp from 
spring through to fall. 
This campground helps 
make Virden a destina-
tion. In recent years, the 
club has carved out a few 
more camping spots. The 
Lions were joined by Cubs 
and Scouts for the spring 
clean-up.

The battery drive is an-
other fundraiser of note. 
Hard work, commitment 
and donations from the 
public make this possible, 
usually twice per year.

Lions cleaned up ditch-
es around Virden last 
Thursday evening and 
on Saturday, members 
were the attendants for 
the Household Hazardous 
Waste collection day on 
Saturday.

Aside from the work, the 
club also has fun. They 
meet twice per month, one 
of those meetings being a 
supper meeting.

Over the years there 
have been female ver-
sions of the Lions Club, 
but here in Virden, as in 

other clubs, females are 
welcome to become regu-
lar members of the Lions 
Club. At present Virden 

has only one lady Lion, 
but the club would gladly 
welcome more women to 
the ranks.

The crowd for Lions donation night in Virden Lions 
Hall, Tuesday, May 16.  

On behalf of Minor Hockey, Michelle Hayward and 
Cardyn accept a donation from Lions Club member 
Paula Brazil. Photos/Anne Davison

SHOP

LOCAL

VIRDEN
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Virden Lions host donation evening: 21 groups receive $63,500
On May 16, in the Lions Hall, 

18 Lion members assembled to 
donate cheques to 21 groups in 
Virden and area. 

Lion members, 34 last count, 
made possible a financial con-
tribution of $63,500 to commu-
nity groups ranging from minor 
sports, the Fire Department, to 
Christmas Cheer and animal res-
cues.

Virden Lions Club helps com-
munity life in a variety of ways. 

These members contribute to 
projects that bring in the thou-
sands of dollars that the club do-
nates to organizations and to in-
dividuals who may suddenly find 
themselves in need, sometimes 
for medical reasons or other un-
foreseen situations. 

The Lions Campground is a 
beautiful, well-kept camp facility 
on the east edge of Virden. Treed 
lots and a nearby creek, along 
with the necessary amenities, 

provide visitors to Virden with a 
great place to camp from spring 
through to fall. This campground 
helps make Virden a destination. 
In recent years, the club has 
carved out a few more camping 
spots. The Lions were joined by 
Cubs and Scouts for the spring 
clean-up.

 The battery drive is another 
fundraiser of note. Hard work, 
commitment and donations from 
the public make this possible, 

usually twice per year. 
As well Lions cleaned up 

ditches around Virden and were 
the attendants for the Household 
Hazardous Waste collection day. 

Aside from the work, the club 
also has fun. They meet twice per 
month. At present Virden has only 
one lady Lion, but the club would 
gladly welcome more women to 
the ranks.

Members from the three Swan Valley 
Lion Clubs, which include Bowsman, Mini-
tonas, and Swan River Lions, met on May 
8 at the Swan Valley Museum. This meeting 
was about the Billy Beal Classic Ice Fishing 
Derby, which was held on March 18, 2017 at 

Whitefish Lake, and to start planning for next 
year’s Derby.

All proceeds from the Fishing Derby goes 
towards the Swan Valley Lions Medical As-
sistance Fund. As of May 2017, the local 
fund has paid out $226,230.16 to help 278 

residents of the Swan River Valley. Adminis-
tration costs after more than 20 years totals 
$78.41.

Thanks again to all of our participants, 
helpers, and sponsors who made the Derby 
another huge success.

Swan Valley Lions Medical Assistance Fund pays out $226,230 to help 278 residents
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With the Mid-Winter Convention on
November 18, 2017, please talk with your 
local schools and youth clubs to have your 
youth registered and qualify to participate in 
the Lions 5M13 District Speak Off.
The Speak Off is a highlight of the convention. 

Questions please contact:
Lion Willie Brown Speak Off Chair

wlbrown@mymts.net or 204 773 6360

will be held at the 
5M13 Mid-Winter Convention 

on November 18, 2017
Winkler, Manitoba

Depending on the number of entries in each category, 
elimination competitions may need to be held
to determine entries for the final Speak Off.

Entries to be submitted to Lion Willie Brown 

Reminder: 5M13 Speak Off contest ...
 

Peace Poster 
contest 

Project pride
PDG Lion Josip Lecnik and Lion Steven 

Shinnie of the Teulon & Area Lions Club 
presenting Project Pride flags and Certif-
icates to the Grade One students of Teu-
lon Elementary. It was the first time our 
club participated in Project Pride.

The weather cooperated as the class walked up to the Lions 
clubhouse, sporting their newly minted Canadian flag shirts. Every 
student graciously accepted a certificate, pin, tattoo and Canadian 
flag, being reminded of how fortunate we are to live in this country. 
To top off the visit, everyone was treated to popcorn, water and 
juice, to be enjoyed on the walk back to the school. Mrs. Kaastra 
commented  “Thank you so much to our Lions. We appreciate the 
very special relationship that our youngest learners have with you.” 

Club Reminder:
Deadline to have the posters in is November 15, 2017, before the 

convention that will be held November 17-19, 2017.
When speaking to the schools please do not forget to mention that 

there is also an essay contest that goes along side the poster contest. 
The essay contest is for children that are visually impaired, and allows 
them to participate.

Yours in Lionism, 
Lion Aletha Riegel, Peace Poster Chair
Box 232, Shilo, MB R0K 2A0

The Wawanesa Lions also enjoy a special relationship with the 
students of Nature Valley School at Treesbank Hutterite Colony. In 
recognition of Canada 150, Lions Project Pride was shared with all 
the students there. Canadian flags, certificates, pins and pencils were 
presented to each student. Lions recited the “Pledge to the Flag” and 
students sang “O Canada” as a way of showing their pride in being 
Canadians.

The Wawanesa Lions Club has once 
again connected with Mrs. Kaastra’s 
Grade 1 and 2 class by hosting a Flag Day 
ceremony.
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Lions Roar for Hearing 
4thAnnual Poker Derby 

Saturday September 9th 2017 
                                                              Austin Community Hall         

                                                                  Austin Manitoba 
                                                                                                                        (44 2nd Ave Austin MB) 

Raising funds for the enhancement of  
Lions infant hearing programs 

 
Pancake breakfast 9am 

Ride 10am-4pm 
Pasta supper from 4pm-6:30pm  

 
Breakfast by donation 

Participate in the ride $25 supper included, additional poker hands $5 each 
Supper only $20 for ages13 and up, $10 for ages 5-12, free for children 4 and under 

 
Any licenced vehicle is welcome to participate 

Riders are to be back by 4:00pm to turn in their poker hands 
 

 
For more information, pledge sheets, or a  
poker hand if you cannot attend the event, call; 
Lion Don Makinson at 204-637-2533 or 204-526-0710 or 
Lion Marie at 204-573-1853 
lionsroarforhearing@gmail.com 

Help us to help others hear the roar!!! 

Find us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/lionsroarforhearing  
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Lion Don Makinson presenting cheque to Lion Wendy Wiedenhoelf Chair of the Hearing Foundation. 
Cheque was the proceeds from the Lions Roar for Hearing fundraiser in establishing a Lions Hearing Aid 
Loaner bank for Children. (l-r) DGE Helmut Neufeld, Lion Don Makinson (Chair of Roar for Hearing), Lion 
Bev McCabe, Lion Wendy Wiedenhoeft and Lion Lloyd McCabe.

The Lions Roar for Hearing, 
a fundraiser that takes place an-
nually in Austin, Manitoba (5M13 
District) has generously raised 
$17,000 for the Hearing Commit-
tee over the past three years. A 
cheque in this amount was pre-
sented at the Hearing Committee 
Meeting on June 2nd by two Lion 
Roar for Hearing Committee mem-
bers, Lions Don Makinson and 
Lion Bev McCabe, to Lion Wendy 
Wiedenhoeft, chair of the Hearing 
Committee. Also on hand to accept 
the donation were Hearing Com-
mittee members, Lions Lloyd Mc-
Cabe and Helmut Neufeld. 

These funds will be used to ini-
tiate the Lions Children’s Loaner 
Hearing Aid program that will see 
loaner hearing aids provided to all 
Manitoba Regional Health Authori-
ty Hearing Clinics across Manitoba 
for the use of infants and children 
who are newly diagnosed with 
hearing loss and are waiting for 
their hearing aid to arrive or who 
have hearing aids that are being 
repaired. The use of loaner hearing aids will 
ensure that children do not have to go without 
hearing aids at this important time in their lan-
guage and cognitive development. This pro-
gram will be administered by Central Speech 
& Hearing Clinic (an affiliate of Victoria Gen-
eral Hospital) along with the Manitoba Audiol-
ogist Working Group.

The following audiological sites will be el-
igible to receive hearing aids as part of this 
loaner program:

• Specialized Services for Children and 
Youth (SSCY) Centre and Central Speech & 
Hearing Clinic in Winnipeg Regional Health 
Authority;

• Portage la Prairie Audiology Centre, 
Boundary Trails Health Centre (Morden/Win-
kler), and Steinbach Hearing Centre in South-
ern Health-Santé Sud;

• Selkirk and District General Hospital and 
Beausejour Primary Health Care Centre in the 
Interlake-Eastern Regional Health Authority;

• Dauphin Regional Health Centre and 
Brandon Hearing Centre in Prairie Mountain 
Health; and

• The Pas & Flin Flon Hearing Clinics and 
Thompson Hearing Centre in the Northern 
Regional Health Authority

As a bit of background as to what Lions 
have done. A Universal Newborn Hearing 
Screening (UNHS) program for rural Man-

itoba was initiated by Lions in conjunction 
with Manitoba Health in November of 2000 
in the Brandon and Thompson hospitals. This 
program continued until September 2016 
when Manitoba Health agreed to have a fully 
funded program through the Manitoba Gov-
ernment. Early detection and diagnosis of 
hearing loss helps children with congenital 
hearing loss get the treatment they need as 
early as possible. During this 16 year period 
the Lions donated over $300,000 to purchase 
equipment to provide diagnostic equipment in 
the seven RHAs at the time. 

Since the Manitoba Government have now 
provided a fully funded (UNHS) program the 
Lions initiated a new program known as the 
Lions Infant Hearing Aid Loaner Bank for the 
purpose of lending hearing aids to an eligible 
infant or child to ensure that children under 
the age of thirty-six months will have consis-
tent and appropriate access to auditory input 
during the critical period of oral language de-
velopment.

The Loaner Hearing Aid Bank will be avail-
able to infants and children identified with 
permanent hearing loss in Manitoba. Hear-
ing aid loaner priority will be given to infants 
and children ages zero to three years with 
an immediate need for hearing aids. This will 
typically be as a result of the child’s personal 
hearing aid(s) needing repair or replacement 
or as arrangements for initial permanent am-

plification is being secured through third party 
reimbursement.

This year’s Roar for Hearing fundraising 
event will be their 4th Annual Poker Derby 
and will take place at the Austin Community 
Hall in Austin, Manitoba on Saturday, Sep-
tember 9th. Camping facilities are available. 
Events include the following:

9:00 am - Pancake breakfast 
10:00 am to 4:00 pm - Ride (motor cycles/

antique cars) and Poker Derby (any licenced 
vehicle is welcome to participate) 

4:00 pm to 6:30 pm - Pasta Supper – All 
are welcome to attend and enjoy the festiv-
ities 

Lions come from all across Manitoba to 
participate in this event and organizers would 
most certainly welcome anyone with a li-
cenced vehicle. For more information, pledge 
sheets, or a poker hand if you cannot attend 
the event, phone or e-mail Lion Don Makin-
son at 204-637-2533 /204-526-0710 or Lion 
Marie at 204-573-1853 or e-mail lionsroarfor-
hearing@gmail.com. Roar for Hearing com-
mittee members include the following Lions: 
Don & Bev Makinson and Chad Bodnarchuk 
and Marie McKean (Austin Lions), Don & 
Margaret Martin and Keith Murray (Wawane-
sa Lions), Anita Hart (Portage Lions), Brad 
Verniest (Holland Lions), Bev & Lloyd Mc-
Cabe (Brandon Wheat City Lions). 

Creation Of Children’s Hearing Aid Loaner Bank
Lions Roar for Hearing Donates $17,000 to the Lions MD5M Hearing 

Foundation, Canadian Division – Hearing Committee
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Plan your celebration
Lions Centennial happens only once! 

Be sure to mark this milestone with fun 
and memorable events that will engage 

your club and community. 
Visit the ‘Ways to Celebrate’ page on 

Lions100.org 
for ideas to make your club

celebration a success.

YEARS OF SERVICE

S
IN

C
E

 1
91

7

Lions Clubs International
celebrating
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www.dogguides.com

As we prepare to wrap up our 2016-17 year, we would like 
to extend a heartfelt thank you to our many donors and vol-
unteers for the tremendous support they have offered our 
Foundation. This has been an incredible year, and as our fiscal 
year draws to a close we are thrilled to look back at the many 
benchmarks achieved!    

Congratulations to everyone who was instrumental in en-
suring 182 clients and Dog Guides graduated this past year. 
This planned increase comes on the heels of last year’s record 
year of 159 graduates, while also putting us on track for our 
long-range target of seeing 200 teams graduate. Being able to 
achieve long-term goals like these helps to ensure there isn’t 
too long a wait for the individuals who have applied for one of 
our Dog Guides.

Adding to our overall feeling of success this year were the very 
strong satisfaction ratings from our recently released Client 
Survey, which is highlighted for you in this issue of the news-
letter. The Client Survey is a valuable tool for our Foundation, 
and an important means of communication for our clients. 
This year we learned a significant number of our clients are 
“extremely satisfied” with their Dog Guides; they place a tre-
mendous value on the importance of their Dog Guides, which 
brings our Foundation great satisfaction.

This newsletter will also highlight the triumphant success of 
this year’s Pet Valu Walk for Dog Guides. A record-breaking 290 
communities provided great support to our six Dog Guides 
programs through this year’s Walk.  Your support – and this 
phenomenal growth – is helping our Foundation to continue 
to do more for Canadians living with a medical or physical dis-
ability.  Thank you to all involved!

On June 30th, at our most recent year-end, the Foundation 
reached several new milestones. For 2016-17, we’d set a lofty 
goal of seeing 180 teams graduate from our Dog Guides pro-
grams; we were able to pass that goal by placing a total of 
182 Dog Guides with Canadians in need. We know these Dog 
Guides will help to make a difference in the lives of each of the 
individuals who received them. Our objective is to continue to 
set higher goals; this coming year we are aiming for 200 grad-
uates.

Records were set in another area this year thanks to a very suc-
cessful Pet Valu Walk for Dog Guides. More than $1.48 million 
was raised as a result of 290 walks held in communities across 
Canada. These numbers were up considerably this year, which 
is something our Foundation is very grateful for. I would like to 
personally thank all of the individuals and communities across 
the country for the hard work and unwavering support that led 
to these considerable numbers. This year we had a new nation-
al sponsor for our Walk, Pet Valu. I would also like to personally 
thank Pet Valu for their extremely generous support, and for 
helping to ensure this year’s Walk was our most successful yet.

I want to thank all Lions and Lioness clubs, along with individ-
ual supporters, corporate sponsors, volunteers, and the entire 
staff at Dog Guides for helping to improve the lives of individu-
als living with a medical or physical disability. Together, we are 
helping many Canadians regain their independence.

Let’s keep working together to make a difference in people’s 
lives.

A message from the Executive Director A message from the Board ChairA message from the Executive Director

We are in the midst of a year of great progress and on our way 
to place another record number of graduates.  One of the keys 
to making this possible is the progress of our Instructors, as 
several are completing their three year apprenticeships.   With 
such experienced Instructors able to lead the way, it is great 
to have a compliment now of 25 wonderful leaders.  This 
leadership is enabling us to continue to place more great Dog 
Guides.  

Some are asking about the announcement the CNIB have made 
to begin to train and place guide dogs for Canadians who are 
blind or visually impaired.  We were surprised they felt there 
was a demand for more service in this area.  This is, of course 
their choice.  Through our 32 years of Canine Vision Dog Guide 
provision, we have found that it is the one program area that 
felt there are available options for clients. With over 900 of 
our Canine Vision Dog Guides having already been placed 
with clients (and over 200 active clients currently), we are 
committed to continue to provide the very best Dog Guides 
to Canadians in Canine Vision and our other programs.  We 
are further proud of the efficiency and proven results that our 
experience and growth allows.  

Our “Pet Valu Walk for Dog Guides” is an introduction to our 
program for many.  We very much want to thank all organizers 
and volunteers for leading close to 300 walks across the country.  
This is our largest event and a major source of funding.  

Very best wishes for a wonderful summer as we join in to 
celebrate 100 years of Lions Clubs International and 150 years 
of our wonderful country Canada.

A message from the Board Chair

We are having another very good year as we continue our 
mandate of providing Dog Guides at no cost to individuals with 
disabilities, all across Canada

The Board and staff set a lofty goal of 180 graduates for this 
year and indications are that we will achieve our goal. This 
puts us in a very good position to achieve our ultimate goal of 
graduating 200 teams per year in the near future to help fellow 
Canadians enjoy their independence.

Our major fundraising event “Pet Valu Walk for Dog Guides” 
is scheduled for Sunday, May 28th in communities all across 
Canada. Early indications are that there are more walks planned 
which will help us surpass last years record of 1.3 million raised. 
We want to give a huge “thank you” to all who helped in any 
way to make this event a success.

I would like to thank all Lions and Lioness clubs, individuals, 
Corporate sponsors, volunteers and staff for all that you do 
to support our programs. I would also encourage everyone 
to continue to support the Lions Foundation of Canada as we 
continue to improve the lives of Canadians everyday.

Sandy Turney
Executive Director

Lion Bill McKitrick, Chairperson
Lions Foundation of Canada

Bill McKitrick
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We are in the midst of a year of great progress and on our way 
to place another record number of graduates.  One of the keys 
to making this possible is the progress of our Instructors, as 
several are completing their three year apprenticeships.   With 
such experienced Instructors able to lead the way, it is great 
to have a compliment now of 25 wonderful leaders.  This 
leadership is enabling us to continue to place more great Dog 
Guides.  

Some are asking about the announcement the CNIB have made 
to begin to train and place guide dogs for Canadians who are 
blind or visually impaired.  We were surprised they felt there 
was a demand for more service in this area.  This is, of course 
their choice.  Through our 32 years of Canine Vision Dog Guide 
provision, we have found that it is the one program area that 
felt there are available options for clients. With over 900 of 
our Canine Vision Dog Guides having already been placed 
with clients (and over 200 active clients currently), we are 
committed to continue to provide the very best Dog Guides 
to Canadians in Canine Vision and our other programs.  We 
are further proud of the efficiency and proven results that our 
experience and growth allows.  

Our “Pet Valu Walk for Dog Guides” is an introduction to our 
program for many.  We very much want to thank all organizers 
and volunteers for leading close to 300 walks across the country.  
This is our largest event and a major source of funding.  

Very best wishes for a wonderful summer as we join in to 
celebrate 100 years of Lions Clubs International and 150 years 
of our wonderful country Canada.
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mandate of providing Dog Guides at no cost to individuals with 
disabilities, all across Canada

The Board and staff set a lofty goal of 180 graduates for this 
year and indications are that we will achieve our goal. This 
puts us in a very good position to achieve our ultimate goal of 
graduating 200 teams per year in the near future to help fellow 
Canadians enjoy their independence.

Our major fundraising event “Pet Valu Walk for Dog Guides” 
is scheduled for Sunday, May 28th in communities all across 
Canada. Early indications are that there are more walks planned 
which will help us surpass last years record of 1.3 million raised. 
We want to give a huge “thank you” to all who helped in any 
way to make this event a success.

I would like to thank all Lions and Lioness clubs, individuals, 
Corporate sponsors, volunteers and staff for all that you do 
to support our programs. I would also encourage everyone 
to continue to support the Lions Foundation of Canada as we 
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5M13 Lions Club Directory
For additional information about 5M13 check out our web site at www.5m13lions.org

AUSTIN & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Marie McKean S: Chad Bodnarchuk cbodnarc@gmail.com 761-5240

BINSCARTH LIONS CLUB
	 P: Alvin Kingdon, S: Jean Thompson jeanthompson44@gmail.com 532-2163 

BIRTLE & DISTRICT LIONS CLUB
	 P: Fred Barteaux, S: Sherrie Juba, sherriegates@xplornet.com 204-847-2262

BOISSEVAIN LIONS CLUB
	 P: Larry Rainnie 204-534-6238 rainnie@mts.net S: Cecile McMurrayh

BOWSMAN & DISTRICT LION CLUB
	 P: Jerry Boychuk, S: Keith Behrmann kebehrmann@gmail.com  236-4985

BRANDON LIONS CLUB
	 P: Keith Privat, S. Carl Wlock csw@inethome.ca 204-726-0498

BRANDON PRAIRIE PRIDE LIONS
	 P: Tanya Cameron, S: Louise Hersak louisehersak@gmail.com 761-9333

BRANDON UNIVERSITY LIONS
	 Michelle Kaskin  mpekrul@mymts.net  204-571-0826

BRANDON WHEAT CITY LIONS
	 P: Chris Heide, S: Jeff Sim jeffsim@mts.net 571-1058

CRYSTAL CITY LIONS CLUB
	 P: Cheryl mcKitrick, S: Kristal McKitrick-Bazin kbazin@mymts.net 873-2225

DAUPHIN LIONS CLUB
	 P: Morris Amyotte, S: Fred Taylor frd.tylr@hotmail.com 204-447-7097

ELPHINSTONE LIONS CLUB
	 P: Dennis Rogasky, S: Lee-Ann Syganiec lsyganiec@gmail.com 625-2846 

ERICKSON LIONS CLUB
	 P: William Clarke, S: Dave Walker carol.dave.walker@gmail.com 636-7803

ETHELBERT LIONS CLUB
	 P: Art Ainsworth, S: Rhonda Fillion r.fillion@hotmail.com 204-712-3321

FLIN FLON LIONS CLUB
	 P: John Kuzub, S: Debbie Kuzub debkuzub@yahoo.ca 204-687-4298 

GILBERT PLAINS LIONS CLUB
	 P: Brian Romaniuk bjroman@mts.net  204-548-4919

HAMIOTA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Doug Argue, S: Gwen Argue gwenargue@gmail.com 204-838-2166

HOLLAND & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Bradley Verniest, S: Terry Verniest terryverniest@hotmail.com 204-526-2720

HOLLAND & AREA LIONESS CLUB
	 P: Laurel Walker, S: Margaret Fraser hjfraser@mts.net 204-526-2378

KELWOOD LIONS CLUB
	 P: Duane Stewart, S: Neil Fraser dnfraser@hotmail.com 204-967-2146

KENTON & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Ivan Butler, S: Marvin Wiens mwiens@inethome.ca 204-838-2261

MACGREGOR LIONS CLUB
	 P: Kevin Henry, S: Myrna Miles myrnamiles1@gmail.com 204-595-8637

MELITA & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Robert Brown, S: Eleanor Renwick ojemr@mts.net 204-522-8686

MIAMI & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Clint Lawson, S: Duncan Callum dcallum@cici.mb.ca 204-435-2069

MINITONAS & DISTRICT LIONS
	 P: Brent Church, S: Keith Robb minitonas@hotmail.com 204-525-4582

MINNEDOSA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Donna Illerbrun, S: Lorna Hislop lornahislop@gmail.com 204-210-2111

MORDEN & DISTRICT LIONS CLUB
	 P: Shannon Dueck, S: sandra.lawrence50@gmail.com 822-6021

NEEPAWA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Charlie Taylor, S: Donald Chubey chubeyd@wcgwave.ca, 204-476-2469

OAK LAKE & AREA LIONS
	 P: Garnet Gompf, S: Travis Wallace twallace@rfnow.com 204-855-2125

OAKBURN LIONS CLUB
	 P: Kevin Stebeleski, S: Janet Zemianski janetz@mymts.net 234-5349

OAKVILLE & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Stuart Boyd, S: Colin Hunkin merelyn@xplornet.ca 204-267-2889

PINE RIVER LIONS CLUB
	 P: G. Urbanowski, S: Darlene Nakonechny tdnak@hotmail.com 648-6024

PIPESTONE LIONS CLUB
	 P: Stacey Duncan, S: Brenda Bohne bohne@mymts.net 204-854-3300

PLUMAS LIONS CLUB
	 P: Sharni Schettler, S: Ted Mauthe tmauthe@mymts.net 204-386-2314

PORTAGE LA PRAIRIE LIONS CLUB
	 P: Anita Hart, S: Catherine Humphrey, portagelp1@gmail.com 204-872-2360

LA PRAIRIE LIONESS CLUB Portage La Prairie
	 P: Anne Peters, S: Sharon williams sharonwilliams693@gmail.com 204-
857-8548

RAPID CITY & AREA LIONS
	 P: Patrick Dixon, S: Ken Hyndman khyndman@mymts.net 204 826-2558

RIVERS & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: David Treloar, S: Debbie Webster web.deb@hotmail.com 204-328-5399

ROSSBURN LIONS CLUB
	 P: Mark Wood, S: Diane Maxwell djmmmax@hotmail.com 204-859-2322

RUSSELL & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Kevin McCarthy, S: Haley Kuhl, russelllionsclub@outlook.com 583-6893 

SANDY LAKE LIONS CLUB
	 P: Paul Richcoon, S: K Slashinsky kslashinsky@hotmail.com 585-2673

SHOAL LAKE LIONS CLUB
	 P: Kris Ostash, S: Rosana Neufeld mini@mts.net 204-759-2671

SINCLAIR & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Alan Jackson, S: Lloyd Hayward frog2342@hotmail.com 851-2342

SOMERSET LIONS CLUB
	 P: Jeff Desrochers, S: Jugen Schmidt hedleyminer@gmail.com 744-2740

SPRUCEWOODS & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Gerald Rubenuik, S: Judy Foster judyjudy13@hotmail.com 721-4132

STONEWALL LIONS CLUB
	 P: Ralph Sinclair, S: Ashley Huewan ashlee__2000@hotmail.com 467-2199

STRATHCLAIR LIONESS CLUB
	 P: Diane Arnfinson edarnfinson@hotmail.com 204-365-2434

STRATHCLAIR LIONS CLUB
	 P: Jim Wilson, S: Calvin Martin caljay82@hotmail.com 204-365-2653

SWAN LAKE LIONS CLUB
	 P: Sean Reid, S: Myrna Clifford mecliff@mymts.net 836-2634

SWAN RIVER LIONS CLUB
	 P: Douglas Watson, S: Tanner Koistra tannerkooistra215@gmail.ca 204-281-2505

TEULON & AREA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Ron Findlay, S: Rene Bouvier reneb1961@live.ca 204-886-2961

THOMPSON LIONS CLUB
	 P: Keith MacDonald, S: Daniel Hunt superdan13@hotmail.com 939-0987

VIRDEN LIONS CLUB
	 P:Bryan Hayward, S: Paula Brazil paula.brazil@rbc.com 204-680-0877

WARREN & DISTRICT LIONS CLUB
	 P: Murray Scott, S: Doug Hogg auhogg@mts.net 204-322-5679

WARREN HERIZON LIONS CLUB
	 P: Meechelle Best, S: Sharon Neely neely@mts.net  204-322-5725

WASKADA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Dawn Minne, S: Audrey Dickinson abhdick@goinet.ca 673-2465

WAWANESA LIONS CLUB
	 P: Michael Fisher, S: Beth Smale rjsmale@xplornet.com 204-824-2722


